Karen 

When I first start to childmind I talk to the parents to gather information on their child and use this as an opportunity to look at Development Matters with them and begin to talk to them informally about their child’s development. I then revisit this with them so that they begin to understand the EYFS and Development Matters and the purpose of the learning journey. 
I also use secure electronic learning journeys for each of the children in my care. When I add an observation or photograph, the systems I use then send the parent an alert, via text or email so they can immediately log on to access any new and updated information and add their comments. This gives parents the opportunity to reply immediately and I can add their texts or photos. Although older children can also view and access the electronic learning journeys, I do still keep some information in paper format including the plans for learning, pieces of children's work, the child monitoring tool and progress summaries.
I gather information about any other settings the children attend and then use this to communicate and work with them. As a result I have parental permission in place to share learning journeys and any other relevant information. This allows me to establish when the Progress Summaries and Two Year Old Checks are going to be completed within the other settings. I am then able to ensure I have exchanged information verbally, electronically or by providing a paper copy, well in advance on each child’s learning and development. 

As well as exchanging information on the shared children in our care I also use my links with other setting to exchange information on activities ideas, resources and useful websites. I try to attend the provider briefings to ensure that I develop my practice and use childminder forums to share ideas and information.
